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Senate is invited to approve the following recommendations from Learning and Teaching Committee:
(1) That the rule limiting the volume of year-long modules at undergraduate level to 80 credits per Part be removed;

(2) That a minimum of 20% of the formal assessment of each year-long module should take place in Semester 1.

Background

Learning and Teaching Committee held an extraordinary meeting on 14 April 2005 to consider a raft of proposals for changes in General Regulations.  Prior to the meeting, departments were consulted on major issues of principle, including the relaxation of the ‘80-credit restriction’ on year-long modules.  

The ‘80-credit restriction’ is incorporated in the following ruling made by Senate at its meeting on 27 November 2002:
A maximum of 80 credits in any Part of an undergraduate programme may be available from year-long modules.  All year-long modules, with the exception of final-year projects and dissertations, must have at least 20% of their formal assessment in Semester 1.  In the case of final-year projects and dissertations extending over both semesters, departments should ensure that students receive interim feedback on the way their work is progressing.
In the light of supportive responses from departments, LTC agreed that the ’80-credit restriction’ should be removed.  

Departments were also consulted on a linked proposal that the minimum proportion of formal assessment on year-long modules that must take place in Semester 1 be increased from 20% to 30%.  There was widespread opposition to this proposal amongst departments, in the light of which LTC agreed that the removal of the ‘80-credit restriction’ be coupled with a requirement that a minimum of 20% of the formal assessment of each year-long module should take place in Semester 1.

